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August 22, 2019


The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski: 

As required in the adopted 2019-2020 King County Biennial Budget, Ordinance 18835, Section 62, Proviso P1, this letter transmits the King County-Funded Civil Legal Aid Services Report requested by the Metropolitan King County Council. 

As requested in the proviso, the report provides:
· A summary of civil legal aid services funded by the General Fund in 2017 and 2018, including dollar amounts expended in each year

· A summary of civil legal aid services funded by proceeds from the Veterans, Seniors and Human Services Levy (VSHSL) in 2018 and 2019, including dollar amounts expended in 2018 and the adopted funding level for 2019

· Identification of funding available for 2020 from applicable strategies and programs included in the VSHSL Implementation Plan adopted in Ordinance 18768 to support contracted civil legal aid services that address the collateral consequences of criminal charges.

The financial information included in the report is current as of March 31, 2019. The report, and the investments outlined within it, reflect the importance of addressing the negative individual, inter-generational and social impacts and collateral consequences on people with a criminal charge —particularly when those consequences are unrelated to either the underlying crime for which the person has been charged or public safety purposes. 

King County’s funding support for civil legal aid services from the King County General Fund and the Veterans, Seniors and Human Services Levy furthers the King County Strategic Plan’s Health and Human Services goal of improving the health and well-being of all people in our community, and aligns with the King County Equity and Social Justice Strategic Plan goal of providing services that address the disparities and disproportionalities that exist in our communities. 
It is estimated that this report required 22 staff hours to produce, costing approximately $1,119.23. There are no printing costs for this report. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Leo Flor, Director, Department of Community and Human Services, at 206-477-4384.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures
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